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Pastor’s Perspective 

Wow! August has arrived already! It seems that 

summer just got started! As I’m sure you are well 

aware, we are nearing the end of summer. 

Summer, the time when we had a chance to take 

time off from work, to relax by the lake at the 

cabin and sit on the lake fishing for long periods at 

a time or just relax at home. Whatever the case, I 

pray that you had that opportunity. 

 

However, there is still another full month to go 

before Autumn schedules kick in, yet already the 

search is on for Sunday School teachers and 

helpers and all the assortment of workers and 

helpers that the congregation needs for the 

ministry of the Church to be done here and 

everywhere. As always is the case though, many 

potential volunteers are reluctant because 

everyone is forever busy with plenty to do and 

little extra time to spare. 

 

For some, the joy of Christian work has been 

spoiled and stolen away by negative comments, 

criticism, complaints, gripes, and a lack of 

appreciation for hard tasks well done. Of course, 

our sour economy doesn’t help either. 

 

Yes, August marks the countdown to Fall and 

programs in the church start up again. The 

calendar says that we have four months of the 

year left. However, this is often considered the 

beginning of a new year by those returning to 

school and in church work. 

 

We have much to look forward to. Fall, the leaves 

changing, cooler days and nights (although it 

seems we haven’t really had a long string of really 

hot days). And of course we all know that soon, 

winter will be here. We know that because we 

live in Minnesota. 

 

Fall is also the time for Sunday School to begin, 

new Bible study opportunities, many 

opportunities to meet new people, and many 

opportunities to serve God by serving in the 

church in many different capacities. 

 

Believe it or not, fall is also the time when we 

have the most “new” people checking out the 

church. They come to see it and see how it feels 

for them. They want to know what sorts of 

programs are offered that might interest them 

and they want to feel a keen sense of belonging! 

 

I’m willing to bet that this can happen here in 

Menahga & Sebeka or wherever you might be. 

Perhaps we’ll see some new faces at church in the 

coming days. Be sure to always remember to 

greet others and be welcoming and talk with 

someone you haven’t met yet or seen in quite a 

while. 

 

You just never know what new opportunities 

God is sending our way. What I am hoping for 

and praying for and asking for as we begin our 

“New Year” is that we will all go out of our way 

to greet, welcome, and converse with someone 

new each week here at Friends In Christ, 

Bethany, & First English or wherever you are! 

 

I pray that your summer is not simply flying by. I 

hope that you are getting those moments of 

Sabbath rest that you need. I hope things are slow 

enough that we can make contact again with 

those you love, that you have time to listen not 

only to the people you love, but also listen to 

God who loved us enough to die for us. 

September is coming with the start up of school 

and a flurry of fall activities, but for now maybe all 

of us can hose off the mud and give thanks to 

God for this summer! 

 

Start this new part of the year out right! Make 

worship and Sunday School a priority for you and 

your family and the benefits will far outweigh the 

negatives! 

                                                                                                               

Blessings for the rest of your summer, 

                                                                                                                                       

Pastor Steve 

                               



Present: Kari C., Pastor Jim, Pastor Steve, Russ O., Roxanne G., Virgel O., 

Verllien A., Marlene S. 

Call to order by Russ O. 

Devotions were given by Pastor Steve 

Secretary’s report read & approved. 

Treasurer’s report read & approved. 

Committee Reports: 

LYO Finance-Marlene: took in $200.00 for raking, paid $38 to Compassion 

International 

Stewardship-Verllien A: New hangers for hanging quilts are being installed and 3 

baptism quilts are available. 

Worship-Kathy: CD’s will be played before service. 

Social Ministry-Kari: money was donated to a family in need and grocery 

certificate to and another family in need. 

LYO-Pastor Jim: Youth are leaving on July 19th for Iowa, Pastor Jim, Lynn Litzau 

and 4 youth will be attending. 

Building & Grounds-Virgel: tree by parking lot needs to be cut down. It has died. 

Pastor Steve’s report-written 

Pastor Jim’s report: Pastor Moses Koripalli will be coming to visit on August 7, 

2016. Will have a 9:30 A.M. Joint Worship Service at First English, with potluck 

brunch to follow.  Motion made, seconded and approved to do this. 

Old Business: 

1. Computers have been updated to Windows 7. 

2. Gift from Arola will be put toward new Sound System.  Motion made, 

seconded & approved. 

3. Sound System Update. Bring the proposal to the congregation at worship 

service for donation to cover additional expenses and approval of doing 

this on July 31, 2016.  Money from Music fund will be used. 

New Business: 

1. Pastor Steve vacation- July 21-24, August 14 and August 18-21. 

2. LCMC Gathering, October 2-5, help with cost of the bus?  Cost has 

increased considerably for bus, will be considering flying. 

3. Mid-summer and Paul Miller Park services were discussed, Communion 

will be served on July 24th. 

4. Dead tree in the back of the church needs to be removed. 

5. Small copier in copy room will be given to Bethany. 

Next meeting is August 8, 2016 at 7:00 P.M. 

Roxanne G. will have devotions. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Submitted by Roxanne Gilbert, secretary 

FIRST ENGLISH                                                   
Attendance &  

Offering 
6/26/16            50 
General $ 847.00 
Loose           $ 38.00 
C.J. Maki $ 20.00 
Building     $ 123.00 
 $ 1,028.00 
 
7/3/16   61 
General       $ 2,457.00 
Loose $ 64.00 
Biblesticks $ 100.00 
Bible Institute $ 20.00 
Building    $ 178.00 
              $ 2,819.00 
 
7/10/16 145 –Midsummer 
service at First English 
General       $ 560.00 
Building    $ 55.00 
              $ 615.00 
 
7/17/16     - Paul Miller Park  
General $ 360.00 
Building    $ 20.00 
              $ 380.00 
 
 
7/24/16       
General $ 1695.00 
World Hunger $ 10.00 
Sound System $ 20.00 
Loose $ 48.00 
VBS $ 5.00 
Midsummer Picnic 
 $ 10.00 
Cards $ 5.00 
Building $ 210.00 
Bible Institute  $ 10.00 
 $ 2,043.00 

First English Lutheran Church Admin. Board Meeting  July 18, 2016 

The Foster Grandparent Program needs mentors for youth in our community! Currently 

there are openings here in Menahga & Sebeka. 

Adults age 55 and over can receive an hourly tax-free stipend for volunteering 15 hours 

per week (or more if they wish)  assisting children with activities, reinforcing learning, 

helping with art projects and more.  This is a great opportunity if you have time to spare, 

love to be with children, and could use some extra non-taxable income.    

For more information, please call Jon at Catholic Charities at 320-229-4593 or toll-free 

at 1-866-895-7992. 

Lost: 
Has anyone seen or 

know where  the 

screen from First 

English Church is?  If 

you know where it is, 

please call the church 

office at 564-4610 or 

speak to one of the 

pastors. Thanks! 



Remember in Prayer  

Thursday, July 21st, 2016 at 4:00 

P.M. 

The meeting opened with prayer & 

devotions by  Marlene S. 

Secretary’s report read & approved.  

Correspondence: Lost & Found 

Treasurer’s report read & approved.   

Motion made & seconded to put 

cookbook money to building fund. 

Kitchen cleaning will be in August. 

Missions: Decide on school supplies 

for our school 

Events: Birthday party at Nursing 

Home in August, date later. 

On August 7th, Pastor Moses will be 

at our church for morning service.  

Egg bake, fruit salad, cardamom 

bread, lemonade, milk & coffee. 

Next meeting is Thursday, August 

18th at 4:00 P.M. 

The meeting closed with the Lord’s 

Prayer.     

Lucille Erickson, secretary 

 Clayton Ellingson 
 Frank Schilling 
 Mark Hepokoski 
 Cornie Paulson 
 Elaine Hollerud 
 Steve Thompson 
 Dan & Tammy Yrjo 
 MaryAnn Lusti 
 Mabel Ehnert 
 Tammy Evans 
 Brian Charmoli 
 Carol Alm 
 Pastor Jimôs foster 

daughter Naomi 
 Charlie Blixt  
 Joan Bruer 
 Norma Dissmore 
 Carol Mortenson 
 Sharon Berg 
 John Rader 
 Thomas Merchlewicz  
 Vickie Hinchley 
 Jim Johnson 
 Ashley Anderson  
 Tracey Skroski 
 Joann Koskela 
 Bruce Blanchard  
 Elvin Yrjo 
 Susan Gullekson 
 Our Country & Military 
 Hayden Paulson  
 Brandon Tjosaas 
 Luke Hallaway 
 Kyle Soppeland 
 Jason Wilker  
 Our Churches, Pastors, 

Leaders, and Staff 
 Our Shut-ins 

First English Womenôs  Executive 

Board Meeting 

Please return your 

Midsummer Picnic 

Donation envelopes by 

August 7th. 

Friends in Christ Board of 

Trustees Meeting 

July 24, 2016 
 

Present: Mac O, Reuben R, Marianne 

K, Tom C, Gordy H, Tracey O and 

Tim P. 

 Tim opened the meeting with a 

prayer and called the meeting to 

order. 

Secretary’s report -- 

 Financial report was read and 

discussed and approved 

 Old Business  

1. Discussion was held about the 
India Bible Institute for missions. 

2. Building fund: Thoughts were 

voiced on looking for land to 

purchase for a future church 

building site. (if anyone has ideas 

on land that would be available 

please let a council member 

know.) 

Missions:  

1. Giving to the Crisis Center in 

Brainerd of $200.00  

2.  Giving to the India Bible Institute 

of $300.00 

A three point parish service is 

planned at First English Church in 

Menahga on Sunday August 7th at 

9:30. No service that Sunday at the 

Sebeka DAC. 

Our next FIC board meeting will be 

held August, 21st following the 

service. 

Meeting ended with prayer. 

Submitted by Tracey O. 

Join us for a service of praise and worship with Dave Anderson (AZ) and Roger Walck (CA) on Sunday, 
August 21st at 10:30 A.M. at Bethany Lutheran Church.   

 
The concerts these men present include gospel music, old-time Sunday School songs, contemporary. Christian 
music, and stories of Godõs grace and mercy including òThe Rescue Storyó which has been heard by millions of 
people around the world.! 
 
Come and bring friends for a great time of music and fellowship.  A free-will offering will be received to benefit 
Shepherdõs Canyon Retreat.   Shepherdõs Canyon Retreat is an inter-denominational Christian retreat for pastors 
and church workers. 
 
Dinner will be served following the service and the Bethany Annual Auction will follow dinner. 



Rubyôs Pantry next  
distribution is  Saturday, 

August 20, 2016. 
Registration is at 9:00 
A.M. at First English 
Lutheran Church and 
distribution is at 10:00 

A.M. If you are 
interested in 

volunteering, please be 
at First English at 8:30 

A.M. 

BETHANY 
Attendance & Offering 

 

6/26/16  
24 Adults, 9 Children 
General       $ 1525.00 
Buildings & Grounds 
 $ 100.00 

                  $ 1,625.00 
 

7/3/16      
27 Adults, 3 Children 
General       $ 515.00 
Missions $ 10.00 
Buildings & Grounds 
 $ 40.00 
Cemetery $ 200.00 
Biblesticks $ 175.00 

                  $  940.00 
 

7/10/16 ïMidsummer 
General       $ 330.00 

 

7/17/16 - Service at Paul 

Miller Park 
General       $ 150.00 

The Bethany Annual Auction is Sunday, August 21st.  
We are looking for good quality items to be 

donated for the auction!  
Please speak to any council member if you have items 

to donate. 

Stewardship 

“The earth is the Lord’s and all that is in it, the world and those who live it” 

Psalms 24:1 

 

We know and understand that all the world was created by God; it is His.  We 

also understand that God has entrusted the care of ‘the world’ and the care of 

‘those who live in it’ to us. Why he trusts us to do that, we do not understand. 

But we try. 

 

As members of the church we know that we are here to care for and spread 

the Good News of the gospel to the world. The people of God reach out to 

others in many different ways in our community and across the world.  Think 

about what you do to care for God’s creation.  Did you plant the flowers 

around the church? Did you donate money to the local food shelf? Do you 

volunteer to lead Sunday School? Do you coach the local softball league?  
Perhaps you visit others who are unable to leave their homes. Do you pray 

regularly for our nation and all the peoples who live here? 

 

These are just a few examples. Tell your story to others; how do you care for 

the world and those who live in it? “Stories are incredibly important in faith 

communities because they remind us of who we are as people of God and 

allow us to name God’s presence in our community and around the 

world’” (Lane, C.R. & Pomroy, G.D., 2016, Embracing Stewardship, Hillspring 

Books Inc.) 

 

Live in Christ and ‘name God’s presence’ as you share your life with others. 

 

Also-a huge thank you to the youth, men and women who worked in a very 

cheerful and respectful manner of the preparation, the serving and the cleanup 

for our Mid-summer meal on July 9th.  We are all good and faithful stewards in 

God’s kingdom. 

LYO DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
Saturday, September 17th:  LYO Kickoff at the Challenge Course 
 
Wednesday, September 21st: First LYO Meeting 
 
Wednesday, September 21st: First Confirmation Class of the year. 
 
Please check the LYO Facebook page & your e-mail for more 
information in the coming weeks! 



Anchors  
 
Are there things holding you back in life? Sometimes 
we face obstacles, which we can come to 
understand, though it may take a while. Sometimes 
the obstacles we face are hard to see. But what if the 
obstacles we face are not in front of us but behind? 
 

The Scripture tells us as believers we are meant to 
be moving forward in a progressive manner. 
 

"And we all, with unveiled face, 
beholding the glory of the Lord, are 

being transformed into the same image 
from one degree of glory to another. For 

this comes from the Lord who is the 
Spirit.” 2 Cor 3:18  

 

Notice the Scripture uses the word transformation? 
 

Most of the definitions of the word transform give us 
insight into what our Lord has in mind for us. In 
Christ Jesus we are being: changed in composition 
or structure, changed in outward in appearance 
(though less important than the inner change), 
changed in character or condition-converted, caused 
(like a cell in our bodies) to undergo genetic 
transformation. In Christ we are becoming 
transformed. 
 

If this is true, what keeps us from experiencing the 
glory of God? Do we even know what the glory of 
God is? 
 
 

“And when the song was raised, with 
trumpets and cymbals and other 

musical instruments, in praise to the 
LORD, "For he is good, for his steadfast 

love endures forever," the house, the 
house of the LORD, was filled with a 

cloud, so that the priests could not stand 
to minister because of the cloud, for the 

glory of the LORD filled the house of 
God.” 2Chron 5.13-14 

When Solomon had finished the temple and the ark 
of the covenant was brought in and song and 
instruments were raising worship the glory of God 
came. 
 

Stephen saw the glory of the Lord in Acts 7:55 
 

“But he,  full of the Holy Spirit, gazed 
into heaven and saw  the glory of God, 

and Jesus standing  at the right hand of 
God.” 

 

Solomon and Stephen both witnessed something of 
the Glory of God. For Solomon it was the result of 
obedience in bringing the Ark of the Covenant into 
the temple. For Stephen he saw it because he was 
faithful to give witness despite his persecutors. 
Stephen shed every ounce of pride and self-
preservation and the reward was a vision of the 
Glory of Jesus Christ at the right hand of God. 
 

Do you know of anchors holding you back in your 
walk with Jesus Christ? You have no ability to do 
anything but cooperate with God about these things. 
How do we cooperate? We surrender. We cast our 
cares on Him (1 Peter 5:7), we pray and surrender 
about our anxieties (Phil 4:6), and we let go of things 
we canôt control (Psalm 37:1, 7, 8 and Proverbs 
24:19). 
 

When we give Him these things we can then face 
what the Spirit will speak to us with an open heart 
and mind. We can cooperate. This is the beginning 
of what we mean by walking in the Spirit. It helps us 
get to the next point as we read in Hebrews. 
 

Therefore, since we are surrounded by 
so great a cloud of witnesses, let us also 
lay aside every weight, and  sin which 
clings so closely, and  let us run  with 

endurance the race that is  set before us,   
looking to Jesus, the founder and 

perfecter of our faith,  who for the joy 
that was set before him endured the 
cross, despising  the shame, and  is 

seated at the right hand of the throne of 
God.  Consider him who endured from 

sinners such hostility against himself, so 
that you may not grow weary or  

fainthearted.  Hebrews 12:1-3 
 

As you weigh anchor remember everything Jesus 
does has your benefit in mind; that you may not grow 
weary or fainthearted. 

       ~ Pastor Jim 

 S T E P S 
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Sunday, August 21st, 

2016  
           10:30 AM    

Three-Point Parish  
Worship Service at  

  Bethany Lutheran Church 

11:30 AM  
Lunch provided by  

Bethany Lutheran Church 
 

Approximately    

1:00 PM  
Bethany Lutheran Church  

Annual Auction 

Sunday, August 7, 2016 

Joint Worship Service 

9:30 A.M.  

First English Lutheran Church 
 

Please join us in a worship service at First 

English with Pastor Moses Koripalli from 

India as our Guest Speaker. 
 

Pastor Moses will be sharing a message, his 

experiences as a Pastor in India and his 

mission work as a teacher of Christian 

leaders in India & a number of other 

countries. 
 

Brunch will follow the service. 
 

Everyone is welcome to attend and please 

bring a friend. 
 

*there will not be a service at Bethany or Friends 

in Christ on this day. 


